June 027, 2025, NYCRGC Board of Directors Meeting. *Meeting called to Order 6:35 PM.

Attending Board Members: 1.) Bruce Hill, 2.) Ray Hill, 3.) Todd Corriveau, 4.) Tom Cafferky, 5.) Bruce Ballard

Old Business:

- 1. Merchandize prizes to be drawn at the Christmas Party raffle: a.) Fishing Kayak- (donation, no cost), Fishing package-(budget \$150.00), Cash -est. budget (\$200.00). These were the prizes the Board recommended to the club Officers. The Officers agreed, and a motion was made to the general members in attendance at tonight's meeting. The motion passed. Thus, the Board will go forward to obtain the prizes and have the raffle tickets printed. The agreed upon number of raffle tickets is a quantity of 400 tickets.
- 2. The recommended changes to the Range Rules were agreed to at our last meeting. New signs (2 vinyl overlays and 1 new sign with a backboard, have been ordered from our local print shop. These should be ready by next club meeting in August, and the Board will try to have the new signage in place by then.
- 3. Club Auction July 19. The large storage container is now full, and as a result, we should have good event. If more items for the auction come in, we will need to put them in the clubhouse. Hopefully, the weather will cooperate, and we will have a good turnout from the local community. Items the Board is taking care of are propane (Ray Hill), Porta Potty (Tom Cafferkey).
- 4. Board Member, Bruce Hill contacted a local neighbor who brought his excavator to the club to dig a pit to bury the debris left from this spring's brush pile burn. The area has now been cleaned up and look s good. Going forward we will need to be mindful of what we throw onto the brush pile for burning to ensure it is not hazardous and will in fact burn, NO JUNK! While the excavator was on site at the club, we also had a post hole dug at the roadway entrance to the rifle range so we can install a gatepost to block vehicles during the spring mud season. This would only be a temporary measure to help stop erosion and avoid vehicle ruts. As a "THANK YOU" to the owner of the excavator, The Board recommended that the club give a set of 5 each of the raffle tickets for the remaining firearms raffles.
- 5. The club officers have approved changes to the By-Laws being proposed by the Board. The By-law changes will be posted on the club website and emailed to club members for review and comment before being enacted.

New Business:

- 1. A decision was reached to combine the Summer Celebration we were planning to commemorate the Club's association with the Newfield Community, with the fall Pig Roast. This is due to our busy summer schedule and annual events we already have scheduled.
- 2. It was brought up that the berm on the pistol range needs to be raised as it is too low. The Board will investigate and research this further to determine the most feasible way to accomplish this along with projected costs so the club can decide on how to proceed.
- 3. Generator Replacement we would like to continue building up our coffers before committing to this project. We still need advice on the optimal size generator we need for our anticipated electrical consumption as well as firm pricing, so more research on this is required. In the meantime, we want to conserve our use to only when necessary. Measures such as renting a porta potty for events, and curtailing use for specific times instead of running the generator all day long will be enacted whenever possible.

*Meeting Adjourned, 7:30 pm.